
Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 

 
The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, December 12th, 2023, at 1:30 p.m. 
in the Commissioners Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant 
to public notice posted in three public places. Chairman Krause called the meeting to order at 
1:30 p.m. with the following present: Commissioners, Krause, Zulkoski and Hurlburt. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Zulkoski. Roll call vote: Aye, all; 
Nay, none. 
 
Motion made by Zulkoski to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioners meeting 
held November 28, 2023, second by Hurlburt. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
At 1:32 p.m., Chairman Krause recessed the regular meeting and opened the Board of 
Equalization. Kali Bolli, County Assessor, presented with tax list corrections 581, 582, and 583. 
Motion made by Krause to approve all tax list corrections as presented, second by Zulkoski. Roll 
call vote: Aye, all; Nay, none. At 1:33 p.m., Chairman Krause adjourned the Board of 
Equalization and reconvened the regular meeting. 
 
Gary Kinney, Road Superintendent, had nothing new to report on the status of the FEMA 
reimbursement from DR4420, other than FEMA is requesting some more mitigation reports that 
he is working on. Miles Danner approached him requesting to remove a dam on his property in 
Eastern Garfield County and wants to share the cost of placing a culvert on the County Road 
476th Road to help with the water flow. Recommended that he make sure all neighbors are ok 
with the project.  
 
County Treasurer, Tammy Hitchcock, presented the monthly revenue report, disbursement 
reports for November/December and a change in pledged collateral. Also presented was the 
2023 tax remaining report by funds.  
 
The District Court month-end report for November was reviewed as presented by the Clerk. 
 
Discussion was held on property tax valuation. Hurlburt stated that she is attending NACO 
conference this week and will be discussing the issue. Also discussed were budget 
expenditures and possible solutions the County can do to build a cash reserve. PILT funds were 
discussed and the item to be added to the next regular agenda.  
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to adjourn the meeting, second by Zulkoski. With no further business, 
Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:24 p.m. 
 
 
Attest: ______________________   Attest:  _______________________     
  Keri L. Koenigsberg,         Scott L. Krause, 
             Garfield County Clerk                    Chairman of the Board 


